   Approved

MINUTES

Regular Meeting 

Sanbornton Planning Board

Meeting Date and Time:
Thursday, June 16, 2011 at 7:00 PM

Meeting Place:

Town Office Meeting Room, Sanbornton, NH


The meeting was called to order by Planning Board, Chair Bormes at 7:00 pm.

Roll Call


Regular Members present: 
Don Bormes, Carmine Cioffi, Evelyn Auger and Dick Gardner 


Alternate Members present: 
Nick Orgettas and Will Ellis


Regular Members absent:
 


Alternate Members absent:
Ex-Officio Nickerson 

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members – None at this time. 

Approval of Meeting Minutes

       Carmine Cioffi moved to approve minutes of May 19th meeting as presented, motion seconded by Dick Gardner.  Motion carried unanimously.

Election of Officers – Dick Gardner made a motion to nominate Don Bormes to continue as Chairman. Evelyn Auger seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

Don Bormes made a motion to nominate Carmine Cioffi to continue as Vice Chairman. Dick Gardner seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

PB Membership/Re-appointments – TP Ward stated Evelyn Auger's term is until June 2013 and Don Bormes has met with the BOS & been re-appointed. Carmine Cioffi stated he would check on his term because he has two different dates. 

PB Workshop meeting for July – TP Ward noted there will not be meeting the first Thursday of July.  

Old Business

Update re: Level 1 Home Occupation (Bakery), single family dwelling owned by Lorayne & Anthony Jenkins – TP Ward stated the board has determined the home occupation as level one, she will be the only person working there without alterations to the dwelling and no sign. TP Ward noted there were no concerns from the Police or Fire but the Health Officer has no control over food preparation, so he was deferred to Health & Human Services. TP Ward spoke with the State and they have minimal requirements and provided the information to Mrs. Jenkins. TP Ward stated she has also been issued the necessary permit. 

Update re: Issuance of Certificate of Zoning Compliance, to build a new single family residence on Old Coach Road – Douglas & Linda Sarette – TP Ward stated Mr. Sarette purchased a 50 acre parcel on the Class VI road, which is where all of the frontage is located. TP Ward reported the application to build was submitted but he was unable to issue the permit because it is on a Class VI road and the PB & BOS have to approve first. The PB has recommended approval to the BOS, the BOS has given approval to issue the permit. TP Ward reported that Mr. Sarette plans to continue the status of the road as Class VI, the Town's Attorney has signed off on the matter and Mr. Sarette has signed a liability agreement with the Town, to maintain the road.  The DPW Director has spoken to Mr. Sarette regarding the road's current condition. The PB briefly discussed. TP Ward informed the Board he has been receiving, withing the past 6 months, requests from residents in regards to building/subdividing on Class VI roads. Evelyn Auger suggested holding a work session to review all of the Class VI road locations in Town and some of them may not be able to be put through the process, maybe the Town should turn them back at Town Meeting. TP Ward stated he would bring in a map for the PB to review at a work session. 

Public Hearing – Boundary Line Adjustment for Tax Map 18, Lots 46 &47, Rogers & Cavanaugh – Chair Bormes opened the Public Hearing at 7:25 pm for 58 & 59 Lower Bay Road, located in the Recreational and Shorefront Overlay Zoning Districts. TP Ward stated notices have been posted, abutters have been notified and fees have been paid. TP Ward reported waivers have been requested for topographic contour lines (#15), steep slopes (#16), location of building/structures within 100 feet (#17) and soil type data (#25). TP Ward recommended that all of the waivers be granted with the rest of the checklist being complete or not applicable. Dick Gardner requested to see a plan. TP Ward noted the applicants saw the PB for a conceptual discussion and there is no intent to build on the small property. TP Ward stated the Cavanaughs own the shorefront and Mr. Rogers owns the back land. Chair Bormes stated Mr. Rogers piece of land has an easement and in order to extend the dock, he needed a permit. Dick Gardner made a motion to approve the waiver requests and Will Ellis seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 


Dick Gardner made a motion to accept the application as complete and Carmine Cioffi seconded the motion. The  motion passed unanimously. 


Attorney Kristen Gardiner was in attendance as representation. Attorney Gardiner stated there are two separate house lots currently, the Cavanaughs have 350 ft. of frontage on the water and Rogers has 290 ft. of frontage on Lower bay Road. Attorney Gardiner noted that in one point in time the lots were one parcel, once separated in the 70's the owner of the back lot retained a 25 ft. easement to put a dock in for recreational purposes. Attorney Gardiner informed the PB that a limit of 24 ft. was placed on the dock (DES require 40 ft.)but the water is extremely shallow and the Rogers would like to extend the dock. Attorney Gardiner stated when the Cavanaughs were approached, they do not use the land even though they pay taxes on it and are responsible for maintenance. The Cavanaughs proposed transferring 80 ft. of shore frontage to the Rogers back lot. Attorney Gardiner reported the minimum side setback requirements could not be met, so they went to the ZBA (Jan. 2011) and were granted a variance, due to the lot's small size. Attorney Gardiner informed the PB that they have submitted a waiver to the DES because they require that when a new lot is created there be a minimum of 150 ft. of frontage but DES is contemplating whether to dismiss the waiver application because it is not a new lot, only a boundary line adjustment. Attorney Gardiner noted DES has not given them an answer yet but the only change is to the dock. The deeds will be subject to the Boundary Line plans.      


 Andrew Lawrence (abutter) asked for an explanation of what the boundary line adjustment was and TP Ward provided him with an explanation & reviewed the plans. 


Dick Gardner made a motion to approve the Rogers/Cavanaugh boundary line adjustment with the condition of DES approval/dismissal on the minimum of 150 ft. of shore frontage waiver request. Carmine Cioffi seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  

Pemigewasset River Local Advisory Committee -  TP Ward stated it had been discussed whether or not it is advisable for Sanbornton to participate in the PRLAC by attending on of their meetings first. TP Ward reported he attended the May 31st meeting in Plymouth and feels the meetings are not critical for the Town but if someone was interested, they should attend. TP Ward noted the PRLAC requests a donation in the amount of $200-$300 dollars annually to pay a support staff from the LRPC. Evelyn Auger suggested the PB review their minutes, in case there is something that comes up. TP Ward stated the payment of the donation is not a condition of being a member. Minutes to be provided to the PB by TP Ward. 

Site Plan Review Regulations – TP Ward stated last meeting he handed out comments to the PB but some of the members were not present, so he would like to carry over the issue until the next work shop. 

Route 3 Auto Sales  - TP Ward reported that sign has changed to Giguerre Auto Sales and the sign does not comply with zoning. TP Ward noted he has spoken with Attorney Boldt and requested a letter spelling out the Town's options. The PB reviewed a google map of the property (4/14/11) with 29 cars on the property. TP Ward stated Attorney Boldt recommends working with the Town of Tilton and will try to schedule a joint meeting with their PB for June 28th. TP Ward informed the PB that it seems the Town has the ability to make them provide a new Site Plan Review, to come into compliance.   

                  Other Business

Planners Update

     Meeting Adjourned


The meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins

Planning Board Secretary

